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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Bere Ferrers Parish Council held in the Council Chamber, Bere Alston on Tuesday 25th April 2017. 
Present     
                                     Cllr. R. Leithall                             Chairman of Council     
                                     Cllr. H. Boot-Handford                 Cllr. R. Maycock    



 Cllr. D.M.A. Chapman                 Cllr. S. Munn
                                   
 Cllr. P. Dennis           

       Cllr. D. Pengelly



 Cllr. B. Lamb
             
       Cllr. G.R. Reed
In Attendance.
Cllr. P. Sanders WDBC, Cllr. R. Musgrave WDBC.

1123. Apologies.

        Apologies were received from Cllr. Hanson due to holiday.
1124.  Report from PCSO Greenwood.

     PCSO Greenwood was in attendance at the meeting and gave the following report on crimes;

     There were only 4 crimes of note, 

     1 x Common Assault

     3 x Theft of Outboard Motors.

1125. Chairman's Report.
Bere Alston Carnival activities are scheduled for this weekend. Parish Council has received an invite to attend both the Carnival Precession on Saturday (30th April) and the Fun Day on Bank Holiday Monday (1st May).  

Mrs Mary Taylor, Cllr Ralph Maycock and I met with Mr Westlake of the Bere Alston Football Club to discuss arrangements for the Football Club’s request to upgrade installations in the Pavilion at their expense. On a dependent matter, Mr Westlake said the Football Club were happy to seek charitable status, but needed help with form-filling.

Members will recall that we as a Parish Council are not happy to re-sign up to the Voluntary Road Ward Scheme, because the new Agreement includes an onerous clause requiring Parish Council to indemnify County Council against 3rd party claims should the Road Warden or volunteers work out of scope or fail to comply with Devon County procedures. This concern was aired at the last Southern Links meeting, and again at out last Full Council meeting with Cllr Philip Sanders in attendance. Cllr Sanders agreed to take this concern back to County. A follow-up letter has since been sent to Cllr Sanders and he provided a prompt reply that he will progress this issue.

Cllr Lamb has, on our behalf, collated comments on (Plymouth City Council, South Hams District Council and West Devon Borough Council’s) Joint Local Plan, and liaised with the Bere Peninsula Plan Group (BPPG) to understand their comments. As recommended, this has resulted in a combined response from Parish Council and the BPPG contained in a letter sent on to the Joint Plan consultation.

I accepted an invitation from Bere Alston Recreation Parks (BARP) Group to join them at their meeting where they discussed aspirations and options for refurbishing the play surfaces currently covered with wood chippings at the Down Playpark. It was noted that further research on this topic should be co-ordinated with the Open Spaces Committee and the results of Cllr Sarah Hanson’s study.  There is the opportunity for further updates on this and related matters in the BARP report to Council and Open Spaces minutes.

A tribute to Cllr. Benson has been put in the Bere Link Parish magazine and also posted on Facebook.

1126. Items of interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No action can be taken on these items.
1) Cllr. Dennis informed Council that the new storage cupboard in the Parish Hall is completed.

1127. To approve the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on the 28th March as a true record 
        and taken as read.
Cllr. Leithall proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Reed.
Matters Arising

Minute 1088(1022) The meeting has taken place with BAUFC. Full report to Open Spaces.

Minute 1049 – Council could lobby through their MP’s for more rural support. Cllr. Lamb felt this is an 



 issue for F&GP to think about.

Cllr. Dennis apologised for not putting it on last month’s agenda, refer to May Agenda.
SO RESOLVED
1128. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Open Spaces meeting held on 11th March and taken as 
          read, to deal with matters arising.
Cllr. Maycock proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Munn.

Matters Arising.

Minute 1097 – Cllr. Boot-Handford has still not had a reply from Mr. Westlake regards help with applying 



to CASCA.

Minute 1099 – Mozza Brewer Locality Engagement Officer WDBC. I will follow up with the location for 

the dog bins as they may need permission – I will let you know. We can arrange collection from the bins when in place, currently about £1.15/empty dog bin – just let me know when and how often.

Minute 1100 – Cllr. Pengelly stated BARP has been exploring avenues of surfacing, the rubber chippings 



are too expensive so they have decided to reverted back to pine.

Cllr. Boot-Handford is disappointed to hear this as after exploring the accounts and coming up with a sum from return of VAT she thought with that sum and some from BARP we could resurface the whole area with rubber chip. Discussions took place. Cllr. Maycock felt we should finish the study.  Cllr. Hanson is undertaking on all types of surfaces, there durability, cost and life span. Refer this back to Open Spaces.

Minute 1101 – Cllr. Lamb asked if a decision had been made for the location of the new 10’ gate. Cllr.

Maycock and the Clerk explained where the gate was to be placed to allow easy access into play area. Cllr. Leithall asked about entrapment with this gate. The Clerk stated this is not to be used as a general gate, it will be padlocked.

Cllr. Maycock proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.

SO RESOLVED

1129. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Plans meeting held on 18th April and taken as read, to 
         deal with matters arising.

Cllr. Lamb proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Reed.

Matters Arising

Minute 1109 – application 1136/17/TCA felling of 3 trees – this was deferred from Plans to Full Council to

ascertain more details. The Clerk has the drawing, this cottage on Bedford Street is in the middle of a terrace with no rear entrance, the trees are in the back garden and cannot be seen by anyone other than the immediate neighbours.

Cllr. Lamb proposed to leave the decision to the tree officer, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.

Cllr. Lamb proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Chapman.







SO RESOLVED
1130. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes meeting held on 18th 

         April and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Cllr. Dennis proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.

Matters Arising.

Minute 1113 – The Clerk received the following email from John Doswell by Neil Oxton;

Further to our meeting with Bere Ferrers Parish Council last week I have produced a revised drawing. Plan ENV55.86-1 shows what we were thinking as the way forward. The proposed restrictions have been shortened at the northern end by approximately 9m as shown.

Plan ENV5558-1 shows what we originally advertised as part of the West Devon HATOC Waiting Restriction Order.

The clerk wished us to send a copy of the revised proposals for the Parish Council to approve. Provided you are happy with the revised plan could you forward to the Parish seeking their approval. Once I have their approval I will write to Cllr. Sanders and Cllr. Sallis. Clerks reply; I thought at the end of the meeting it was suggested that we monitor the situation?

Reply from Neil Oxton; My understanding of the meeting was that we would shorten the proposed Double Yellow Line and monitor this to see if we needed to re-advertise the full length of lines as originally proposed. Based on your Parish Council’s strong objection I will recommend to Cllr. Sanders that the proposal is dropped in its entirety. If further objections are received from our gritters then we will again, re-advertise the full length.

Cllr. Lamb – The Neighbourhood Plan has a proposal for a HGV parking area outside the Co-op, perhaps if this comes up again we should latch on to that and undertake the opportunity for members of the Road Committee to meet with these people.

Cllr. Dennis proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.






SO RESOLVED    


      
       


1131. Internal Audit to be undertaken by Cllr. Dennis and Cllr. Leithall.

Cllr. Leithall stated a cheque was put through the advised process from invoice to the ledger to clearing the bank and all was in order.
1132. Report from Cllr. Musgrave on West Devon Borough Council.
* Contract details for running our Leisure Centres and waste collection continue to be progressed with the latter targeted to go live later this year- initially using the existing Contractor.

* Joint Local Development Plan and Neighbourhood Plan session held for Neighbourhood Planning teams and Parish Councillors. Aimed at identifying any conflicts between the plans, which can then be addressed.

* Relevant Officers - and Members - now involved in both local and National elections

* Overview & Scrutiny meeting held identifying performance targets for service deliveries all being achieved. This needs to be reconciled with continuing problems where majority of calls to the Call Centre are taking over 20 secs for response. Increase in Online processing is still affected by IT problems.

Cllr. Musgrave is concerned about contact between West Devon and the Neighbourhood Plan Group, will this come through to the Clerk. Robin will liaise with West Devon on this matter.

Cllr. Sanders reiterated what Cllr. Musgrave had reported but because of a National Election being called this has a knock on effect, everything has come to a stop. It will be a barren wilderness for a couple of months.

#Budget-wise no better no worse.

West Devon are looking into putting a package together to help local business as some of the business have suffered badly on the recalculation.

1133. Correspondence.

1) Vicky Lloyd –Mayoral Award.

I just want to say a big thank you to you and the Parish Council for the nomination for the Mayoral Award. As I think you've heard, I have been chosen in the over 18 category and am very pleased to accept.

It means a lot to me that 'Youth 2 Youth' is high on your list of things that are going well in the village. Obviously it's not all down to me, Nick plays a massive part and I wish he could be awarded too.

2) B.A. Royal British Legion – seeking a grant towards the running of the Centenary Commemoration of the 

    10 New Zealand soldiers, who lost their lives at Bere Ferrers, refer to F&GP.

3) Janet Wager – Network Rail Signs.

I don't know if anyone else has contacted Council re the Network Rail signs that have been attached to the bridge on the road from Weir Quay to the village? Last week, the signs went up and the size I think is not necessary as are too big and an eyesore, as you come up and down the road. There are two signs, one either side of the road attached to the walls of the bridge. I have rung Network Rail this morning and had a chat with a very helpful member of their help team who is looking into it for me. They have named the bridge Moles Hole over-bridge which again I queried. On their plan it came up as Furzehill bridge which is the name we know it as. I do understand with H&S as we know it today most likely requires the identification of the bridge in case of vehicles hitting it, to report the location as this is why the signs are there with the emergency contact number. In an area of outstanding natural beauty I feel these signs are just too large and Network Rail should reduce the size. I will update you when I get a reply but thought Council needed to be made aware of this.

4) Clerk sought permission to pay the following accounts;

a) B. Hayler – Travel Expenses Jan/Feb/March


£165.83

b) Post Office – BT Broadband




£134.80

c) Tavistock Woodland Sawmill – Mirror Post


£18.20

d) Post Office – BT Phone Account



£135.93

e) Post Office – EDF Energy cemetery/office/toilets BA/BF
£210.44

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members and Borough Councillors for attending and closed the meeting at 8.30pm.
Signed this 30th Day of May 2017.
Chairman………………………………..
